
Introduction: 
The academic year 2024-2025 at Little Flower School was filled with meaningful activities 

and achievements. Staff and students worked with dedication and 

enthusiasm. This report highlights the year’s key events. 

 

Conclusion: 

The year ended on a positive note with progress in all areas. We thank everyone for 

their support and look forward to a fruitful New year. 

 

Annual Report — Academic Year 2024-2025 
 

Little Flower Higher Secondary School, Gairatganj 
The academic session of 2024-2025 commenced on 1st April 2024 with renewed 

energy and enthusiasm. On 12th April, the school conducted the cabinet election to 

select student leaders. A memorable celebration was held on 24th April to mark the 

birthday of our Manager, followed by the beginning of summer vacation from the same 

day. 

The CBSE Board Exam results were declared on 13th May, where 50 students successfully 

passed. The highest score was an impressive 92.16%. During this period, Sr. Sophia, the 

principal, was transferred, and Sr. Shine took charge as the new principal. Sr. Teresa was 

also transferred, and Sr. Sophia assumed responsibility as the KG Incharge. 

 

Teachers reported back to school on 12th June, and from 13th to 14th June, a teacher 

training session was conducted. A staff meeting followed on 14th June. After the 

summer break, the school reopened on 18th  June. 

On 20th June, the school celebrated International Yoga Day with participation from 

all classes. A POCSO Committee meeting was held on 24th June. The school also 

launched extracurricular activities such as dance, yoga, band, and karate. 

 



On 18th July, a meeting for the Sexual Harassment Committee was held. The Investiture 

Ceremony was conducted with great honor, and Mr. Mahesh Tandedkar (TI, Gairatganj) 

served as the Chief Guest. The school also introduced a new teaching- learning method in 

collaboration with Wexl Company. On 15th July, the school celebrated Manager's Day. The 

school remained closed on 17th July in observance of Muharram. On 20th July, the vibrant 

Guru Purnima celebration was held, and the principal also attended the Bhopal Sahodaya 

meeting. Periodical Assessment | (PA1) for classes 1 to 10 began on 22nd July, and the 

results were announced on 10th August. On 13th August, teachers and students 

participated in A ‘Har Ghar Tiranga’ rally in Gairatganj town. The Independence Day was 

celebrated with great patriotism; Mr. Mahesh Singh hoisted the national flag, and a parade 

and cultural presentations followed.  

On 17th August, the Grandparents’ Day was celebrated by KG students. The same day, a 

Rakhi-making competition was held in honor of Raksha Bandhan. On 26th August, 

Janmashtami was celebrated with color an devotion. The quarterly examination for KG 

students began on 27th August. On 5th September, the school celebrated Teachers’ Day. 

On 14th September, the KG results were declared. The school remained closed on 16th 

September in observance of Eid-e-Milad. 

 The Mid-term Examination began on 18th September and continued till the October. 2nd 

October, Gandhi Jayanti, was observed as a holiday. On 5th October, Yellow Day was 

celebrated in Class 10. The List of Candidates (LOC) was submitted on 10th October. 

Students participated in inter-school sports competitions, including Kho-Kho and Cricket. 

Mid-term results were announced on 26th October. On 27th October, students participated 

in Diya making, drawing, and essay competitions for Diwali.  

The jubilee celebration of our principal, Sr. Shine, was held on 28th October. Diwali 

holidays were scheduled from 29th October to 3rd November. From 4th November, 

various sports competitions were held. On 10th November, a one-day picnic was 

organized for Classes 4 to 7. The school remained closed on 15th November for Guru 

Nanak Jayanti. On 16th November, Classes 8 to 10 went on a picnic to Pachmarhi. TD 

vaccination for Class 5 students was done on 21st November. 



 

On 29th November, the school hosted an exhibition showcasing talents in science, art, 

language, social science, and computers. The NAS examination for Class 9 was conducted 

on 14th December. The first Pre-Board Examination started on 9th December. The 

Christmas celebration was held on 21st December, and winter vacation began on 28th 

December. The school reopened on 6th January. 

The second Pre-Board Examination began on 13th January, and the school celebrated 

YogaDay the same day. Staff and students visited Sevadham Ashram, Pura, and distributed 

food and stationery as a gesture of charity. Our school was honored with an award from 

the Regional Office in recognition of ensuring safety and security. On 26th January, the 

school celebrated Republic Day and students also performed at the block-level event. An 

inspection by the BRC took place on 7th February for renewal recognition of Classes 1 to 

8. On 10th February, Mrs. Shraddha, Sub-Inspector of11th Gairatganj, gave an awareness 

session on media and mobile usage.  

The school remained closed on 12th February in observance of Ravidas Jayanti. Internal 

auditors from the Sagar Diocese visited the school on 27th February. The principal and 

manager attended the Sahodaya meeting in Bhopal on 8th March. The KG Graduation Day 

was held on 11th March. The annual examination results were declared on 25th March 

2025, marking the successful conclusion of the academic year. 


